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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

We are providing you an update on the recovery work following last week’s fire at Eden 
Marine High School. 

Following our notification on 6 December 2024, we have continued cleaning and remediating 
the affected buildings, with students back to attending school face-to-face this week after 
completing a staggered return to school last week. 

Building E 

The ground floor science lab in Building E has had all asbestos removal, carpet removal, 
electrical repairs and window replacements completed. The science lab will remain closed 
until the end of term as carpet installation and resource replacement will be required over the 
Summer School Holidays. 

Demountable classroom 

The demountable classroom opposite Building G has had all window replacements, carpet 
removal and electrical repairs completed. It will remain closed until the end of term to allow 
for carpet installation and resource replacement over the Summer School Holidays. 

Building G 

All rooms in Building G except the ground floor staffroom have had carpet removals, window 
replacements and electrical repairs completed. Due to the extensive damage and high carbon 
dioxide readings following the fire, contractors could not enter the ground floor staffroom to 
carry out remediation work. 

Following further air monitoring the independent hygienist advised on Thursday 12 December 
that contractors can access the room. Removal of all damaged materials and resources, and 
cleaning of the staffroom began on Friday 13 December. 

Building G will remain inaccessible until the end of term to allow for carpet installation, 
resource replacement and fit out of the staffroom to be completed over the Summer School 
Holidays. 

This holiday period may include from the end of the school day on Friday 20 December 2024 
up to the first day of Term 1 Friday 31 January 2025. The rooms will be inspected by the 
independent hygienist to confirm they have been fully remediated, and a clearance certificate 
will be issued before they are reopened. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. 
We will keep the community updated. If you have any questions, please contact the 
department on the details below. Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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